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these assumptions should be consistent with other regulatory bodies methodologies, eg 

AEMO’s ISP. 

3. The AER to develop guidance for networks to follow when assessing the hosting capacity of 

their networks.  

4. That individual State jurisdictions should investigate methods for the valuing of environmental 

benefits as a way of further informing network’s DER hosting capacity decisions and 

investments.  

Further Considerations 

The recent NSW Bushfire Inquiry and Bushfire Royal Commission made a number of 

recommendations relating to how network resilience is currently valued in network investment 

decisions, in particular in relation to standalone power systems.  Despite the growing community 

expectations for greater network resilience to be provided, there appears a recognition in both the 

inquiry and royal commission findings that at present there is no corresponding methodology within 

the regulatory framework to value the resilience component of these community expectations.   

 

As such, we would encourage the study to contemplate how “resilience” could also form part of the 

recommendation four jurisdictional considerations listed above. 

Conclusion 

For the reasons above, Essential Energy supports the methodology study as a positive contribution to 

the regulatory treatment of DER and, if the recommendations are adopted, they will provide improved 

guidance to both the AER and network businesses.  Essential Energy thanks the CSIRO and Cutler 

Mertz for their consultative approach and thorough analysis. 

If you have any questions in relation to this submission, please contact  

. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Chantelle Bramley 

General Manager, Strategy, Regulation and Corporate Affairs 

 

 




